Source: Missionary International Service News Agency (MISNA)
Date: 25 Sep 2008

DR Congo/Dungu: Fear and tension after LRA attacks


Tension remains high in the Dungu area (East Province, extreme north-east of the Democratic Republic of Congo), where some villages (Duru, Kiliwa and Nimba) were attacked last week by Ugandan rebels of the LRA (Lord's Resistance Army), with at least ten people killed and over a hundred abducted. "There is fear and sadness everywhere. The schools have remained closed and we are attempting a census of people that fled from fear of new attacks", said a local source to MISNA, who nearly a week from the violence (that occurred in the night between 17 and 18 September) draws a general picture of the actions carried out by the rebels, hidden for months in the Garamba Park not far from the border with South Sudan. Despite that similar actions had already occurred in the past months in the area north of Dungu, inside the Garamba Park, what occurred in the past days in Duru, Kiliwa and Nimba was unprecedented. Local sources concord in saying that it was not a "political attack" ordered by the leaders of the movement engaged for nearly two years in a delicate peace negotiation, but rather an act by individual rebels tired of hiding in the forest and in desperate search of food and belonging to loot. Other sources instead believe it may have been a precise strategy of the groups hidden in the Congolese forests (estimated to be 900 rebels) to scare the local population out of collaborating in an announced Congolese military operation against the LRA bases. Based on testimonies received by MISNA from Dungu, at least four people were killed in Duru, another four in Kiliwa and other two in surrounding areas. A village chief was also among the victims. A woman died yesterday in Dungu from injuries sustained in the attack on Kiliwa, where, based on still unconfirmed reports, a Protestant pastor was also killed. Other reports also indicate minor attacks over the past days in remote forest villages, the latest being against Kpayka on Sunday that left at least one person dead. Despite the deployment of some Congolese army units and logistic and air support of the United Nations Mission in DR-Congo (MONUC), especially around the main towns of the area, starting from Dungu, the "local population feels abandoned", explain the MISNA sources. There is serious concern for the fate of many students, mainly between the ages of 10 and 15, and the children abducted by the rebels in the attacks and used as carriers. Also UNICEF (UN Child's Fund) in the past days called on the rebels to release all the children. Though there are no official estimates yet, it is believed that some 900 people fled the area of Dungu, many seeking refuge over the border in South Sudan; among these also three Comboni missionaries (two Italians and a Sudanese), who were in Duru at the time of the attack. The Comboni mission of Duru, among the oldest of the entire area, and other religious structures sustained severe damages in the fires set by the rebels before fleeing back into the bush. [BO] 
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